
 

MESSAGE TO THE STUDENT COMMUNITY 
 

The UBB leadership reiterates that the decision to suspend teaching activities was 
made in order to prevent the spread of Coronavirus, therefore the University appeals to 
the students' understanding that it is of utmost importance to use the electronic means of 
communication during this period. 

Following the proposals made by the Coordination and Monitoring Group at the 
university level, the University encourages students, to the extent possible, to return 
home in order to reduce the spread of COVID-19 infection. 

Students coming from yellow and red areas are required to notify the Public 
Health Directorate of Cluj County, their faculty and the administrator of the dormitory 
where they are accommodated. Students with flu symptoms are asked to remain in 
voluntary isolation in the dormitory for a period of 14 days. We also recommend to all 
students that they act calmly and responsibly, as any excessive concern or panic could 
hinder the development of activities under normal conditions. 

For any requests for information addressed to the secretariats and other 
administrative departments, students are kindly asked to use the electronic means of 
communication. 

Students who want information on situations related to COVID - 19 can call 
0800800358. Information on how the virus manifests, how to prevent the disease and 
other details related to preventive behaviour can be obtained by calling the number. The 
TELVERDE telephone line is strictly for informing citizens and is not an emergency 
number. In case of suspicion about people who have contacted the virus, these situations 
should be announced at the unique emergency number 112. 

Necessary and up-to-date information on the risk areas are provided on the 
website of the National Institute of Public Health: 

http://www.cnscbt.ro/index.php/1440-lista-zonelor-cu-transmitere-comunitara- 
extinsa-si-a-altor-zone-afectate-de-covid 

http://www.cnscbt.ro/index.php/situatia-la-nivel-global-actualizata-zilnic 

Thank you in advance for acting responsibly! 

 
Babeș-Bolyai University Leadership 
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